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WHAT TIME IS IT??? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TIME TO RENEW YOUR SYRPA MEMBEBERSHIP  
OR 

JOIN SYRPA FOR THE FIRST TIME!!  
Itôs easy and you will be helping support the many  

activities at the Parks. 

                        Annual Individual Membership:             $ 20 

                                         Annual Family Membership:        $ 25 

                                         Lifetime Individual Membership:            $150 

                                         Lifetime Family Membership:       $200 

                                         Annual Small Business Sponsor:             $ 50 

                                                  (up to 5 employees) 

                                    Annual Business Sponsor:                       $100 

                                Make Checks Payable and mail to: 

SYRPA  

ATTN: Membership 

P.O. Box 1658 

Penn Valley, CA 95946 

             You can also pay on-line! Itôs easy!  

Go to the SYRPA website: www.southyubariverstatepark.org    

                                and click on ñBecome a Memberò 

http://www.southyubariverstatepark.org
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Happy New Year! And this will be a very Happy New Year indeed for all of the many supporters of 

the Save Our Bridge Campaign as we hope to see the actual restoration  work begin on the 

Bridge later this year.  A huge THANK YOU to everyone who has contributed towards, support-

ed and shown such persistence in helping to drive this project forward!  There will be a meeting 

on Friday January 12, 2018 with California Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) staff to 

receive a thorough update on the Bridge Project.  DPR staff will also be providing current           

information on the Solar Installation project at Malakoff Diggins Historic State Park.  We are 

looking forward to a complete update on the two projects and an opportunity to discuss the       

implications for both Parks as a result of the scope of work to be performed and the impacts the 

projects will have on Park operations as they move forward.  Please watch for a Press Release   

after the meeting for a complete update. This is an exciting time for our Parks and community as 

over $4,000,000 will be spent on these two very important projects.   We trust that the Bridge 

Project will move forward according to schedule, and we ask that you continue to stay engaged in 

the process. As with any major construction project, there will be the need to adhere to the        

requests of the Contractors and DPR staff with regard to accessing certain areas of the Park. 

There may be some temporary inconveniences, yes, but it will be well worth it for the day in 2019 

when we all will be able to once again walk across this historic treasure of California Gold Rush 

History. You will have saved the longest single span wood covered bridge left in the world! 

Doug Moon, Chair Save Our Bridge Campaign Committee  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Save Our Bridge Campaign Information table at the  

SYRPA Fall Festival October 2017 
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Presidentôs Message 
 

Winter is a quiet time at our Park.   This edition of the newsletter is an opportunity to reflect on the 

events of this last year and to look forward to the New Year.   

Happy New Year everyone!  
2017 was very busy for our Association, including our Fall Festival, the Member and Volunteer 

Appreciation Dinner in September, and our Holiday Potluck. We also made a significant effort to 

connect with the Penn Valley community and businesses.  SYRPA became the first non-profit 
member of the Penn Valley Chamber of Commerce this year and hosted a Chamber of   Commerce 

mixer at Bridgeport.  We were also very conspicuous participants in the Penn Valley Rodeo Parade.  

 
I wish to thank the other officers and directors for their efforts this past year and their willingness to serve in the 

coming year: Carol Berry, Vice President, Ann Wright, Secretary and Bill Stamatis, Treasurer, John Field, Paul 

Keasberry (who also serves as Vice-Chair of Friends of North Bloomfield & Malakoff Diggins), Doug Moon 
(who also serves as Chairman of the Save Our Bridge Committee), Bob Slyker, Bruce Stanton, Margaret Vodicka 

and Warren Wittich.  This is a very talented group that works well together.  If you have any interest in joining the 

Board or learning more about the activities of the Association please contact me or any other Board Member.        
I also wish to thank the members of the Association for their support of the Board ï it is much appreciated. 

 
Thanks are also due to the Friends of North Bloomfield & Malakoff Diggins Executive Committee, chaired by 

Dave Anderson.  The committee continues to work to reinvigorate the role of the Cooperating Association in    

supporting educational and interpretive activities at Malakoff Diggins State Historic Park.  In 2017, the committee 
completed and began implementing its strategic plan.  In addition to holding the 51st Humbug Day in June, they 

introduced a new event; French Connection, in September celebrating the role French miners, engineers and    

others played in the history of North Bloomfield, the Town of Malakoff and Malakoff Diggins. 
 

Looking forward, our most critical challenge is the effort to assure that our iconic covered bridge is fully restored 

and maintained.  Earlier this year, the balance of the funding required to complete the restoration was included in 
the stateôs budget.  At this time, it is anticipated that construction will begin in the spring.  (See the article from 

the Save Our Bridge Committee for a more complete update.) 

 
The Board also will be looking at other strategic initiatives and action plans.  Please let me or any other Board 

member know if you have ideas or issues that you believe we should address or would like to participate in the 

development of the update of our strategic plan. 
 

Please remember that it is time for us to renew our annual memberships. 

Membership dues play a large role in our ability to perform our mission of providing interpretive and financial 
support to our park. It is also a good time to invite others who enjoy our park to also join our association or to  

volunteer.  

 
The Association needs help for events, fund raising and many other activities in support of our goals. Please    

consider volunteering your time. We will appreciate your commitment and will respect your time.  We have a 

very talented pool of members. 
 

Finally I want to wish for everyone a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year.   

See you in the parks! 
 

Robert Coats 
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SUPERVISING RANGER REPORT 
 

Happy Holidays to our Park Volunteers and Partners! As we end 2017 and look forward 

to 2018, I am excited to see what this upcoming year brings. I am excited since I believe 

that California State Parks is truly starting to recover from the economic downturn that 

the early 2000s devastated us with. Did you know that in 2007 the South Yuba Ranger 

staff consisted of seven Rangers and one Supervising Ranger? Currently, we have only 

three Rangers assigned to the South Yuba River State Park and just one Supervising 

Ranger to cover all three parks in the Sector. We have been doing more with less for a long while. I am 

encouraged by what I have been hearing and seeing lately with our Department. Our Department has 

tapped into a new funding source that could very well turn into much needed permanent field positions. 

If this happens, minor maintenance project timelines will shorten, new and improved interpretive        

programs will be developed and morale will reach new heights. We could see some of these changes this 

upcoming year. Fingers crossed! Now you know what I asked Santa Clause foré 

 

Lastly, I want to thank all of our dedicated and positive minded volunteers that have given so much this 

year. Remember, without your passion, our parks are merely just structures and static displays.           

Volunteers make our Parks come to life!  

Supervising Ranger Dan Youngren 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~             

  7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ !ÌÌÙÓÓÁ "ÏÒÉÃÈȠ 
    .Å× 0ÁÒË )ÎÔÅÒÐÒÅÔÉÖÅ 3ÐÅÃÉÁÌÉÓÔ ÆÏÒ 3ÏÕÔÈ 9ÕÂÁ 2ÉÖÅÒ 3ÔÁÔÅ 0ÁÒË 
 

) ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÖÅÒÙ ÆÏÒÔÕÎÁÔÅ ÉÎ ÍÙ ÌÉÆÅ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÖÉÓÉÔÅÄ ÍÁÎÙ 3ÔÁÔÅ ÁÎÄ .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 

0ÁÒËÓȢ ) ÁÍ ÄÅÄÉÃÁÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÉÎÇ ÍÙ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÖÉÔÙȟ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÎÏÖÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÃÕÌÔÉÖÁÔÅ 

ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÉÌÉÔÉÅÓ ÔÏ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅȟ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅȟ ÉÎÔÅÒÁÃÔ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÊÅ×ÅÌÓ ÏÆ !ÍÅÒÉÃÁ ÔÈÁÔ ÁÒÅ 

ÐÒÅÓÅÒÖÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȢ -Ù ÆÁÖÏÒÉÔÅ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ 3ÏÕÔÈ 9ÕÂÁ 2ÉÖÅÒ 3ÔÁÔÅ 0ÁÒË ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÁÃÃÅÓÓÉÂÉÌÉÔÙ ÏÆ 

#ÁÌÉÆÏÒÎÉÁͻÓ ÇÏÌÄ ÒÕÓÈ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÆÏÒ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓȢ ) ÁÍ ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÄÅÌÖÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÕÎÉÑÕÅ ÁÎÄ ÂÅÁÕÔÉÆÕÌ 

3ÔÁÔÅ 0ÁÒË ÁÎÄ ÄÉÓÃÏÖÅÒ ×ÈÁÔ ÍÁËÅÓ ÉÔ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌȟ ÁÎÄ ×ÈÁÔ ÍÁËÅÓ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒÓ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÔÉÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÁÇÁÉÎȢ          

) ÈÁÖÅ Á "ÁÃÈÅÌÏÒ ÏÆ !ÒÔÓ ÉÎ !ÎÔÈÒÏÐÏÌÏÇÙȟ Á "ÁÃÈÅÌÏÒ ÏÆ 3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ ÉÎ "ÉÏÌÏÇÙȟ ÁÎÄ Á ÍÉÎÏÒ ÉÎ 3ÐÁÎÉÓÈȢ 

-Ù ÄÅÇÒÅÅÓ ÔÁÕÇÈÔ ÍÅ ÉÍÍÅÎÓÅ ÒÅÓÐÅÃÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÄÅ-ÏÆÆ ÂÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÎÏÖÁÔÉÏÎȠ ×Å ÍÕÓÔ 

ÒÅÓÐÅÃÔ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÆÏÒÇÉÎÇ ÁÈÅÁÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅȢ 5ÐÄÁÔÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÉÃ ÐÁÒËÓ ÉÓ Á ÂÁÌÁÎÃÅ         

ÂÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÍÏÄÅÒÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÉÃ ÉÎÔÅÇÒÉÔÙȢ ) ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÔÏ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÁÌÏÎÇÓÉÄÅ 

0ÁÒË 3ÔÁÆÆȟ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÅÎÇÁÇÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÕÂÌÉÃȟ ÁÎÄ ÅÎÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒË ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅȢ        

) ÁÍ ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ ×ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÆÁÖÏÒÉÔÅ ÁÓÐÅÃÔ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÐÁÒË ÉÓȢ 

!ÌÌÙÓÓÁ "ÏÒÉÃÈ 
0ÁÒË )ÎÔÅÒÐÒÅÔÉÖÅ 3ÐÅÃÉÁÌÉÓÔ 
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Bridgeport Fall Festival 
 

Sunshine, music, laughter, performances, exhibits, demonstra-

tions, and food welcomed the community when they arrived 

at the Bridgeport Fall Festival on October 22, 2017.  This  

annual event would not be possible without the support of The South Yuba River 

Park Association (SYRPA), over 80 hard working Park volunteers, State Park 

Rangers and staff, plus the sponsors, raffle donors, and exhibitors. 

 

The dayôs activities included music by The Buffalo Gals, a revival of "Ghosts of 

Bridgeport" reenactment, hayrides on Rod Hisken's John Deere tractor, and wild bird 

presentations by Wildlife Rehabilitation and Release of Grass Valley. There were 

tables with representation by Sierra Foothills Audubon Society, the Nisenan Tribe, 

Sierra Club, Eco-NU, Fire Safe Council of Nevada County, Nevada 

California State Parks, and of course, SYRPA and Save Our Bridge.   

 

Among other activities were basket weaving, wool spinning, face 

painting, pumpkin painting, gold panning, children's games, barn tours and much more for 

kids of all ages. The 1920's gas station was open  serving our popular and delicious root beer 

floats and for observation of the beautiful diorama housed within. 

Food and drink was available from vendors including Penn Valley Chamber of     

Commerce, the Penn Valley Rodeo Association, Culture Shock Yogurt and       

scrumptious home made cakes by Marji  Kerhart. 

 

Although the Covered Bridge is still closed for renovation, the 

fence was down so that people could peer into it as they listened 

to one of the Ghosts of the Past stories. From the Bridge, the       

audience continued on hearing from other Living Legends of 

Bridgeport ending up at the Kneebone Cemetery. Thank you to   

Jenna Randar, our Park Interpretive Specialist, and her actors for 

bringing back this wonderful program. 

 

The day concluded with raffles and a silent auction of items donated by many very       

generous SYRPA Board members, docents and merchants. A big thank you to our      

sponsors - Susan and Jeff George, Penn Valley Rodeo Association, Penn Valley Mini 

Storage, and Carolyn Winters.  The money raised supports interpretive and educational activities at the Park 

year round. 

Attending the Bridgeport Fall Festival was, once again, a great way to experience one of our local   treasures in 

Nevada County...The South Yuba River State Park at Bridgeport. 

 

Thanks to all! 

Margaret Vodicka 

 To see more photos, go to: 

 

http://lindberglce.com/SYRPAssoc/Recent/2017_FallFestival/17Fallfest1.html 


